Budget Scrutiny Meeting 7th July 2004

Action Sheet

Present

Members: Councillors Jolley (Chair), Garrido, Murphy, McDonald, Claque, Pennington and Councillors Hinds and J.Murphy (invitees)
Officers: John Spink (Corporate Services), Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support)

Apologies: Councillors Dawson, Slater, Salmon and Jones.
	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Action Sheet and Matters arising.
	The Chair welcomed new members and gave a general overview of the workings of the Committee and the key roles. Peter delivered a brief presentation mainly for the new Members, on the Committee’s terms of reference and issues the Committee has covered in the previous year.

The Committee re-elected Councillor Dawson as Deputy Chair.

The finalised outturn – following last meeting’s presentation of the provisional outturn the Chair raised the issue of the final outturn – John reported that there is no material change from the previous position, the statement of accounts is being prepared for the next Accounts Committee meeting for approval. Members would like the opportunity to see the final report with any changes from the provisional report highlighted.
	John Spink
	As soon as available

	Reports of the Chief Executive

	MIDAS funding and the Casual Vacancy Factor presented by Nigel Dickens  (apologies received from Charles Green)
	Following on from a risk identified at the last meeting Nigel’s report explained why Chief Execs were unable to deliver savings identified from the MIDAS (Manchester Investment Development Agency Services) contribution, which has not been reduced as anticipated. The consequence of this is a requirement to make the same level of savings from elsewhere to balance the budget. The Directorate Management Team agreed to increase the casual vacancy factor from the normal 3% to 6%. The report outlined the effects and possible risks that follow on from this, though no deadlines have yet been missed or were identified as being in danger. The Directorate was also looking alternative funding means to reduce this vacancy factor and maintain the balance.

Members are concerned about this approach and the potential consequences in important areas of work and decided to flag their concerns with the Cabinet as well as raising the matter with the Chairs of Quality & Performance Scrutiny and Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny, to suggest they may look at the affected work areas more closely. The matter will be monitored and considered when setting next years budget.
	
	

	The Operation of the Housing Repair Account presented by Nigel Dickens (apologies received from Bob Osborne)
	Following up on a request from members Nigel presented a report outlining the relationship between the City Council and NPHL (New Prospect Housing Limited) for the monitoring of the Housing Repairs Account. The monitoring arrangements have improved significantly due in the main to the creation of the Programme Management Team within Chief Execs and continual improvement will be pursued in the future. 

Members are wary of over scrutinising and rather than require detailed information have asked for a little more information in the monitoring report to help maintain a high level overview, with a more detailed report every quarter.
	Nigel Dickens
	Part of the Regular reporting Item

	Reports of the Director of Corporate Services

	Revenue Budget monitoring 2004/05

Presented by John Spink
	John provided detail of the current revenue budget monitoring, the key budget risks and the progress on previously agreed budget savings 2004/05. 

The majority of service are as are performing well, inline with the budget or more favourably than expected. The report highlighted some areas of potential risk that will need to be monitored in the coming months

Community Services - Pressures are emerging with the Learning Difficulty Service and also the impact of expenditure on agency staff needs monitoring.

Development Services concerns were raised over decriminalised parking and the Quaywatch scheme. 

Education IT equipment and cost of advertising vacancies are being investigated. There is also a concern over lack of income from Lledr Hall, as it will be closing for refurbishment. 

In Personnel an issue has arisen concerning the measurement of sickness absence. 

The creation of a separate budget for Marketing and Communications will remain an item on the monitoring report and will include more detail as it is completed. DSO’s and DLO’s are generally favourable and there are a number of favourable corporate issues emerging. 

Good progress continues to be made in respect of the savings for the year which are detailed in the report.

The report also include an analysis of the major risks to the budget in an attempt to identify any issues any appropriate early action.
	John Spink
	Regular reporting Item

	Capital Programme monitoring

Presented by John Spink
	John reported on the current position regarding the capital programme 2004/05. there was little change to report from the previous report. The Outturn will inform the programme and consequently there will be more detail on the next report.

	John Spink
	Regular reporting Item

	Community Committee Budget 2003/04 Presented by John Spink
	Following  query raised in the provisional outturn which showed an underspend on Community Committee budgets this report updates their financial position including approved commitments for the coming year.

It was agreed to allocate the community use of schools budget in line with the mainstream budget.
	John Spink responsible for the allocation
	No further action

	Reports of the Director of Education and Leisure

	School Finances a presentation by Bob McIntyre
	Following a request at a previous meeting Bob delivered a brief presentation on school finances which in particular sought to inform members as to the criteria for the use of Headroom funding – extra funding aimed at schools with deficits – there is significant risks associated with schools funding which Education are trying to inform schools of now though this will become evident in 2006/07 when this mechanism unwinds. 

Next years budget will provide further more detailed information to inform Members
	
	

	Education Revenue Budget Outturn Issues presented by Bob McIntyre
	The committee previously requested details of a reported loss in the building-cleaning contract. This report gave the detail and identified the current trading position. 

Actions have been taken to ensure overspending does not recur and currently the contract is favourable to the budget.
	
	

	The independent special school budget presented by Paul Greenway
	The high cost of placements has long been recognised as a volatile item for many authorities, not just Salford. This report details the reasons why overspending occurred last year and the steps taken to try and manage the financial risk, which include close monitoring and early action to projections, working to increasing capacity within Salford, and developing partnership arrangements with other agencies and AGMA authorities. 

The Committee will forward their concern to Cabinet and urge the Lead Member and Director to pursue the actions itemised
	
	

	Workplan
	The workplan is in a planning stage and awaits further discussion between the Chair and the Scrutiny Support Team 

Budget Consultation will progressed prior to the next meeting 

Training for members on the Budget Process will be arranged – likely to be in October – the three year budget strategy will be an item on the agenda. - 

John Spink offered to make available to the Members a CD-rom based, Cipfa training package on budgeting 
	Peter Kidd
	September

	Any Other Business
	There was no other business
	
	


	Chairman
	Cllr. D. Jolley
	0161 787 7259

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322


If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Peter Kidd.
Date of Next Meeting: 1st September 2004  - 9.30am
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